
August 7, 2021 Regular Club Meeting Notes 

Attendance: 

Larry Smith Gary Radabaugh Dan Moorehead       Sam Samuelson       Gary Church 

Bill Berry  Lou Ann Berry Kermit Ruble      Ralph Newell     Bill Chency   Alan Elfine 

Meeting called to order by Larry Smith. 

Sam Samuelson gave the Treasurers report, all is well… 

 

 FAA news 

Larry Smith opened discussion about the new FAA Drone rules, the ( TRUST ) test and Certification was discussed. 

Larry showed his Certificate. FAA Part 107 was discussed as well as new transponder requirements coming up. Larry 

stated that there is information posted on the web site. 

 

 Maintenance Items 

 

Craftsman Lawn Tractor: 

The idler pulley on the mower deck broke has been repaired by Dan Morehead and Bill Berry. 

 

Cub Cadet Zero Turn 

Dan Moorehead said that the left-hand steering on the mower is beginning to fail.  He has been babying the mower 

when using it and also using the Craftsman as a back up mower.  Joe asked Dan and Bill Berry to check on if we could 

replace the needed parts ourselves or have to take it somewhere to get it fixed. They are also going to research how 

much it will cost to repair. Additional discussion took place, more research will be done, but it is thought that repairs 

will be costly. 

 

Old Cub Cadet Zero Turn 

Joe Kapraun mentioned that Roy Grimm is interested in the old zero turn mower and asked the members in 

attendance about if they club wanted to keep the mower for spare parts, fix it up, etc.  We discussed this project and 

at this time we will use the mower for parts. 

 

Orange Fencing 

Gary Radabaugh installed a parcel section of the new fencing and we voted to have all four 16 foot sections built and 

installed by Gary. Total cost to the club minus donations will be 300.00. It wias moving and seconed and the motion 

passed. 

 

Work Party 

The Work Parties have been scheduled for Sept 3
rd

 to power wash the trailer and strip the flooring and get ready for 

painting and Sept 10
th

 to power spray the outside of the trailer with either BEAR or GILDON DARK GREY paint. 

We will purchase five gallons and either rent or purchase a paint sprayer to make the job easier. 

 

Purchase of Fuel 

 

It was discussed and a motion was made and seconded to purchase more fuel. We have three gallons on hand at this 

time. Sam and Larry will go to AERO-TECH to purchase either 12 or 16 gallons soon. 

 

 

 



2021 Officer’s Positions Open 

 

Larry opened discussion on the 2021 Officer’s positions that are open to be filled. The positions of ( PRESIDENT and or 

SECRETARY ) are available, Joe currently is filling bother positions and needs someone to help him out. If you wish to 

fill one of these positions we will hopefully fill them at the Sept. meeting. 

 

BARCC WEB SITE RENEWAL:  It’s time to complete our annual web site renewal,the fee is100.00. The site is hosted by 

( PRIME41.com ). An invoice has been sent ant as soon as Sam receives it a check will be cut. 

 

Meeting was closed by Larry Smith 

 

 

Submitted By:   Larry Smith  ( Vice-President BARCC ) 

 

                 


